GYM USAGE

The Hermiston school district allows AAU teams registered with the Hermiston AAU Basketball Club the
privilege of using the gyms. Remember, this is a privilege, and needs to be treated as such. Improper use
of gym space may result in the loss of your gym time privilege.

GYM SCHEDULING:

Gym times will be selected at the coaches meeting (to all coaches with complete team
registrations/payments). During the season if you need a change to your gym time, contact Juan
Rodriguez, Hermiston AAU Basketball Club President & District Liaison at 541-720-2561.

DURING YOUR PRACTICE:

At the beginning of practice, check the gyms and surrounding areas of damage or irregularities.
PLAYERS ARE NOT ALLOWED IN GYM UNTIL COACH ARRIVES.

Secure the area that you are using (close the doors to other parts of building). Keep players in the
gym and restroom area ONLY.

Secure the area at the completion of practice or hand of the gym to the next coach. If you are the last
coach of the evening, make sure that the gym and restroom areas are free from garbage, water
bottles, sweatshirts, balls, etc.

The last coach of the evening is responsible to put the baskets back in the position they were in at the
start of the evening (check with first coach to see if they were moved).

DO NOT LEAVE until all players have been picked up by a parent/guardian.

Remember, the gyms are the PE teacher’s classrooms — they may have the gym set up for an activity
for the next day — be sure to leave it just like you found it.

IF YOU FIND A PROBLEM:

Make notes of what is wrong.
Communicate the issue to a custodian if one is available.
Contact Juan Rodriguez and report the problem to him.

WHO SHOULD BE IN THE GYMS:

Players from another team are NOT allowed in the gym during your scheduled gym time (including
scrimmages) without prior approval from Juan Rodriguez. Contact Juan in advance of scrimmage.
Players of your team only (you are not a sitter for siblings).
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